
Email message – July 1, 2024 
 
TO:  Certifying Officers, PERS and TPAF, ABP, and DCRP 

FROM:  New Jersey Division of Pensions & Benefits (NJDPB) 

SUBJECT: Proof of Insurability For Employees Age 60 and Over  

This email message serves as a reminder to employers that Public Employes Retirement 
System (PERS) and Teachers’ Pension and Annuity Fund (TPAF) members age 60 or older 
hired on or after May 21, 2010, and members of the Defined Contribution Retirement Program 
(DCRP) and the Alternate Benefits Program (ABP), must provide satisfactory evidence of 
insurability in order to be to enroll Group Life Insurance coverage and apply for long-term 
disability insurance coverage if eligible. 
 
Members age 60 and older will receive a letter from the NJDPB upon receipt of their application 
or enrollment in the PERS, TPAF, DCRP, or ABP indicating they must complete a medical 
underwriting form and return it to Prudential within 12 months of the date of the letter or 
future coverage will be prohibited. These members may contact Prudential Group Medical 
Underwriting department directly at (888) 257-0412 for further information. 
 
====== 
 
Do not reply to this email message or mailbox. Incoming messages cannot be received.  If you have 
questions or concerns about the content of this message, contact the NJDPB at: 
pensions.nj@treas.nj.gov or go to: https://www.nj.gov/treasury/assets/contact/pensions/contact-
pensions.shtml 
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